Statement from the Chair of Task Force on Public Participation in Decision-making for MOP2 of the Water and Health Protocol, Bucharest, 23–25 November 2010 

Intervention under item 7 (a) of the provisional agenda: Public awareness, education, training, research and development and information

Outcome of first meeting TF on PPDM and views on future cooperation

Thank you for the invitation to speak here today in my capacity as Chair of the Task Force on Public Participation in Decision-making under the Aarhus Convention.

The issue of water and health is of direct and immediate concern to all members of the public. For that reason it is entirely appropriate that synergies between the work of the Aarhus Convention and the Water and Health Protocol be sought.

After its establishment in June 2010, the first meeting of the Task Force on Public Participation in Decision-making was held on 25-26 October 2010 in Geneva. At that meeting the Task Force focused on the exchange of information and good practices and agreed on its work for the period up to MoP4 of the Aarhus Convention scheduled to take place in Chisinau from 15-17 June 2011. The Task Force decided that in that period the work would focus primarily on the collection of case studies concerning public participation (PP) in environmental decision-making. 

The Task Force received a presentation on challenges in the implementation of PP from the Access Initiative (www.accessinitiative.org) that highlighted the issue of inequality of access to PP that often stems from living in conditions of poverty and disadvantage. Access to information, public participation and access to justice are foundational to other more substantive rights such as the right to a clean environment, to life, and to clean water.  

The corollary of this is that a lack of access to information, public participation, and access to justice are aspects of poverty in and of themselves.

The Task Force also received a presentation on innovative forms of PP that addressed the use of online technology and social networking methodologies as emerging methods to facilitate the participation of the public.  These methods and others such as smart databases may be the tools of choice in the future and particularly if we wish to engage younger people.

Based on the work of the Expert Group on PP that preceded the Task Force a draft list of provisional recommendations was begun which also drew on the National Implementation Reports and the reports of the Compliance Committee. It is proposed to continue the work on this list of recommendations up to and beyond MoP4 if the work plan is approved.

The Task Force also developed a proposal for its work plan for the intersessional period 2011-2014 subject to approval by the Meeting of the Parties to the Aarhus Convention at its fourth session. 

Requests for collaboration were received from the Water and Health Protocol and the Aarhus and Nuclear initiative. The secretariat of the Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment in a Transboundary Context (Espoo Convention) and the Protocol on Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) presented envisaged activities under these instruments that could possibly be carried out in cooperation with the Task Force.
The outcome of these requests was that the Task Force has proposed a series of joint activities over the next three years with these bodies.

Representatives of the secretariat to the Protocol on Water and Health delivered a presentation about possible areas of cooperation on public participation between the Protocol and the Aarhus Convention under the auspices of the Task Force. The Task Force responded positively to this idea and agreed to include a joint activity in its work plan tentatively scheduled to take place in 2012 subject to approval by the respective Meetings of the Parties. 

As for the modalities of cooperation, the secretariat to the Protocol on Water and Health indicated the following possible areas for collaboration:

a) Developing practical guidance or a manual on how to implement public participation in practice which would lay out concrete steps to take in order to guarantee an effective participation process and 

b) Organizing trainings on public participation to implement the Water and Health Protocol.

The idea discussed by the Task Force was to organize a joint workshop on public participation in the area of water and health. It was thought that the expertise gathered during a joint workshop could constitute valuable material for such a manual, but if the Parties to the Water and Health Protocol have other ideas on how to shape any joint work the PPTF would be eager to hear them.

It is clear also from the frank acknowledgement of the Chair of the Task Force on Indicators and Reporting yesterday that there are significant obstacles in designing ways to include the public at an early stage in the target setting and other processes under the Protocol.

The public must have access to information about drinking water quality in their communities. Guaranteeing that right is now a crucial challenge.  The implementation of the Aarhus Convention must assist in designing and defining ways that this can and should happen.

In conclusion, as the WHP secretariat said in their presentation to the TF:

‘Public participation is a prerequisite for successful implementation of the Protocol’

It is my view as chair of the PPTF that it is essential that the Aarhus Convention be seen to facilitate and, if possible, vindicate the right to clean water that has now been established by the decision of the UN General Assembly in July 2010.
This underscores the importance of the collaboration upon which I hope we will now embark. 

Thank you for your attention.

Philip Kearney,

Chair,

Task Force on Public Participation,

Aarhus Convention.
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